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Police arrest a 21-year-old male suspect for grievous harm incident at 
Kilufii area 

 
Officers of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) at Auki police station have 
arrested a 21-year-old male suspect for a grievous harm incident at Kilufii area on 27 
September 2024. 
  
Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Malaita Province, Chief Superintendent Tex Tafoa 
said, “The suspect was arrested after several police attempts but he escaped.” 
  
PPC Tafoa said, “It was alleged that the suspect assaulted the 16-year-old girl on 5 
September 2024 at Kilufii area.” 

  
Chief Superintendent Tafoa said, “The victim sustained head injury and was referred to 
National Referral Hospital after the incident and now she has recovered.” 
  
Mr. Tafoa said, “The suspect was charged for grievous harm contrary to section 226 of 
the penal code and will appear before Auki Magistrates' Court today (30 September 
2024).” 
 

 
//End// 

 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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